
 

CITY OF NEWPORT BEACH 
NOTICE OF PUBLIC HEARING 

 
 

NOTICE IS HEREBY GIVEN that on Tuesday, January 22, 2019, at 7:00 p.m. or soon thereafter as 
the matter shall be heard, a public hearing will be conducted in the Council Chambers at 100 Civic Center 
Drive, Newport Beach. The City Council of the City of Newport Beach will consider the following item: 
 
Approval of the Street Vending Permit Application Fee – The City Council will consider the 
establishment of a cost-of-services fee to process the application for a Street Vending Permit.  

NOTICE IS HEREBY FURTHER GIVEN that this action is not subject to the California Environmental 
Quality Act (“CEQA”) pursuant to Section 15060(c)(2) (the activity will not result in a direct or 
reasonably foreseeable indirect physical change in the environment) and 15060(c)(3) (the activity is 
not a project as defined in Section 15378) of the CEQA Guidelines, California Code of Regulations, 
Title 14, Chapter 3, because it has no potential for resulting in physical change to the environment, 
directly or indirectly. 

All interested parties may appear and present testimony in regard to this item. If you challenge the Street 
Vending Permit Application fee in court, you may be limited to raising only those issues you raised at the 
public hearing or in written correspondence delivered to the City, at, or prior to, the public hearing.  As 
required by Government Code Sections 66016 and 66018, prior to the public hearing data indicating the 
amount of estimated cost required to provide the services, which is the basis for the proposed fees, may 
be reviewed at the Revenue Division (Bay A, 1st Floor) and City Clerk’s Office (Bay E, 2nd Floor), 100 
Civic Center Drive, Newport Beach, California, 92660. 

For questions regarding this public hearing item please contact Theresa Schweitzer, Senior Accountant, 
at (949) 644-3140 or tschweitzer@newportbeachca.gov 
 

  

  

 
 
             /s/ Leilani I. Brown, MMC, City Clerk 
  City of Newport Beach 
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